On Wednesday, September 13, 2006, Dr. Richmond requested the following information regarding the policies:

REQUEST:  Am I missing something, or does this policy and procedure totally ignore ESE students as contributing to diversity in a choice program?

RESPONSE:  The Department of Choice Programs and School Choice does not ignore ESE students as a diverse group. As indicated on Page 12, 15 b, we analyze our special needs student population on a regular basis and work with the schools as well as the ESE Department to help us to recruit students to apply for our programs.  Over 10% of the total number of students assigned into Choice Programs during the FY05-06 school were ESE students.

There is no problem, however, adding the ESE population specifically to our Procedures Manual along with LEP/LY students in Number 13 of the manual.
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